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Law 2014. Do Not Call Registry 
The enactment of Law 3175, published in the Official Gazette of the City of Buenos Aires on 9 October 2009, gives effect to Law 2014, which creates the "Do Not Call Registry”. Although the latter was passed unanimously in 2006 and was regulated in 2007, the implementation of the system was hindered due to various reasons. Almost three years after the enactment of the law, consumers may register their telephone numbers to reduce the number of telemarketing calls they receive from companies, which, by means of their personal data, use the telemarketing system to advertise, offer, sell or give away goods or services (Section 2, Law 2014).

· Procedure: consumers who wish to register their numbers should call 147 (a telephone number which gathers all phone calls) from the telephone line they wish to register. They must elect the option “Do Not Call”, which offers an additional four-option menu, the first one being “Register”. The system records the number from which the call was made. Then, the user must attend the corresponding Communal Center (CGP) with the identity card and a phone bill, to obtain a registration confirmation.
· Terms: section 11 of Law 2014 provided that companies were required to search the registry at least once every 90 days to find out about service registrations and removals. However, Law 3175 has amended these terms. Currently, “companies that use the telemarketing system to advertise, offer, sell and/or give away goods and/or services in the area of the City of Buenos Aires shall search the registry, for the first time, of registrations made within thirty (30) days as from the enactment of this Law. From that day forward, they should search the registry every fifteen (15) days to check their call lists against the register. (Section 1, Law 3175).

· Enforcement Authority: the law enforcement authority shall be the Bureau of Consumer Protection. This office shall receive complaints alleging violations of the provisions of the law. 

· Penalties: the penalties available are those included in Chapter XII of Law 24,240 on Consumer Protection, which sets forth fines ranging from one hundred to five million Argentine Pesos. However, the fine amounts have not yet been regulated. 
· Dissimilar Interpretations of the Law: Law 2014 always makes reference to “companies that use the telemarketing system”, which has been defined as “the use of any means of telephone communication by which an agent attempts to advertise, offer, sell and/or give away goods and/or services to a consumer”. Therefore, some believe the responsible party is the company selling the products and not the company that offers them (that is to say, call centers). This issue as to whether both parties, call centers and the company ,offering the service are jointly liable in case of violation of the law has to be resolved by the Bureau of Consumer Protection and eventually appealed at court.
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